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The Vine 
        St. John’s Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

August 2018 
 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

 

Growth Group Worship Series 

I AM: The Radical Claim that Changes Everything 
September 30-November 11, 2018 

 
Our fall worship series will focus on the “I am” statements of Jesus in the Gospel of John.  Jesus 

says, “I am the Bread of Life, the Light of the World, the Good Shepherd, The Resurrection and 

the Life, the Way, the Truth and the Life, and the Vine.” What does this mean for those who 

follow Him? 
 

This series will involve not only Sunday Worship, but also a Growth Group gathering during the 

week.  The purpose of the Growth Group is to grow in friendship, to grow in God’s Word, and to 

positively impact the world. 
 

Needed:  H.O.S.T.S. 

We are looking for people to serve as a H.O.S.T. for these groups.  This is a great way to start a 

Growth Group without having to worry about being a good enough teacher or Bible Scholar.   We 

are looking for people who are hospitable to host groups in their homes.     
 

What is a H.O.S.T.? 

 Have a Heart for people 
 Open your home (or other place to meet), providing a welcoming environment 
 Serve them something to drink  
 Turn on the DVD/Video player and facilitate discussion with provided questions based 

on the video teachings 
 

Training will be provided at an upcoming training event. 

 

Needed:  Prayer 

Please pray for the discipleship growth of the people of 

St. John’s.  Please also pray about serving as a H.O.S.T.  

For more information, ask Pastor Mike. 
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Board of Directors Installation 
The newly elected members of the Board of Directors will be installed during the service 

on August 19th.  The installation will take place at both services.  The recently elected 

Board members are Andrea Clark, Lori Gutierrez, John Van Hofwegen, Todd Yoder.  

Michele Arnold was re-elected for another 2 year term.  These five will join Lisa De 

Young, Danielle Irwin, Judi Rock, and Gail Vandeburgt who were elected last year. 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Confirmation Ministry 
There will be an information meeting on August 29th at 7:00 
PM in the Parish Hall for all parents and students interested in 
Confirmation ministry this year.   We will present and discuss 
the goals of this ministry, the calendar for this year, as well as 
the costs that will be involved.  Confirmation Ministry at St. 
John’s is a two-year program for those going into 7th or 8th 
grade.  

  

The purpose of the ministry is to disciple junior high students at this important time 
in their lives, and to prepare them for High School as Christian young men and 
women. 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Abide (High School Youth) meets on Thursday, 

August 2, 9, 16, 23, & 30 at 7:00 PM for Bible Study, games & 

snacks.  We are studying the Gospel of Mark.  Join us at the 

Hoff’s, 10 Glen Court, Napa, CA.   

 

"Attention all Club 56er's & Ablazer's!!!  We have made it to 

August and that means we are getting in back to school mode.  For some of you that's a 

good time, but for many of you it may be a dreaded time.  Good news is that we have a 

special event approaching that can get anyone ready to get back in the groove of 

things.  Stay tuned for more details to come!" 
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 A Stephen Ministry Story: Barnabas and Mark 
 

Barnabas boldly proclaimed God’s Word throughout the Roman 

Empire at the same time that Paul did.  Though he appears in the 

New Testament a number of times, we know much less about 

Barnabas then we do Paul, perhaps because he wasn’t the prolific 

writer Paul was. 

 

What we do know is that he was an encourager. In fact, his name means “the son of 

encouragement.”  And while we might call Stephen the first Stephen Minister (Acts 6), 

Barnabas could appropriately be considered the second.  He had all the characteristics of 

a Stephen Minister: full of faith, mercy, patience, encouragement, and compassion.  He 

was probably the ideal companion to travel with on a long missionary journey in a 

potentially hostile land. 

 

Barnabas’ biggest contribution to the Christian church, however, isn’t a sermon he 

preached or an epistle he wrote.  It may simply have been his role as an encourager and a 

“Stephen Minister” to his young cousin Mark. 

 

Acts 15:36-41 recounts the planning of Paul’s second missionary journey.  It begins with 

a sharp disagreement between Paul and Barnabas over whether to take Mark on the 

journey.  Paul is strongly against it, citing an earlier journey to Pamphylia in which Mark 

for some reason had abandoned them (Acts 13:13).  The details are sketchy, but it 

apparently was enough for Paul to lose trust in Mark as a faithful, dependable missionary 

companion. 

 

But Barnabas assertively stood up for Mark, which may not have been easy to do against 

Paul.  He looked past Mark’s flaws and had confidence that Mark was a man he could 

trust on such an important mission.  Paul and Barnabas resolved the incident by going on 

separate missionary journeys: Paul and Silas to Syria and Cilicia, and Barnabas and Mark 

to Cyprus.  Barnabas’ encouragement for and patience with Mark likely had a significant 

positive impact on Mark’s self-image and future as an apostle.  We later learn that 

Barnabas’ confidence in Mark was justified, because Mark even earns his way back into 

Paul’s favor (2 Timothy 4:11). 

 

What would have happened to Mark had Barnabas not stood by his side despite an earlier 

failing?  Would Mark have had the opportunity later to redeem himself and reestablish 
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his reputation?  Or would he simply have drifted away, a failed disciple?  We can only 

guess.  What we do know is that because Barnabas had faith that a young man could 

overcome an earlier mistake or misjudgment, the young church was blessed with two 

missionary journeys instead of one – and we have the Gospel of Mark. 

 

Have you had a Barnabas in your life?  Did someone encourage and show faith in you 

when all others doubted?  How can you be a Barnabas to someone this week, believing in 

him or her despite earlier misjudgments or mistakes? 

 

Stephen Ministry is a ministry of encouragement.  A Stephen Minister, like Barnabas, 

maintains faith and confidence that someone can overcome adversity and reach their 

God-given potential.  The payoff for such confidence can be astounding.  Just ask 

Barnabas or Mark. 

 
Copyright © 2000 by Stephen Ministries, St. Louis 

 _____________________________________________________ 

 

IMPORTANT: TEACHERS FOR 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH NEEDED!   
 

You do not have to have children in the program to volunteer! Do you 

like to share the word of God with children, but not quite sure how to 

do it? The lessons are all laid out for you and most likely you would 

only be teaching once a month. This position would begin in 

September. Please consider if God is nudging you to serve in this way 

and helping to grow our youngest disciples! You may contact Janis 

King for more information! Thank you and God bless! 

 

DATE All Grades 

August 5 Joy Dahl & Lindsey 

Engelbracht  

August 12 Sarah Santora 

August 19 Janet Gates & Ramona 

Kaufmann 

August 26 Kristi Carey & 

Danielle Irwin  
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Jun:   $49,183. 

Total Offerings for FY17/18 (as of 30 Jun 18):  $644,905 which is 0.22% or $1,405 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses remain in line with our budget and we have paid all bills received thus far.  

*The budget amount shown below is based on the nine-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation: 

“The point is this:  whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows 

bountifully will also reap bountifully.  Each one must give as he has decided in his 

heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.  And God is 

able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at all 

times, you may abound in every good work.” (2 Corinthians 9:6-8) (ESV) 

 

The Gifts of Cain and Abel 
This month’s Stewardship Meditation points out that it’s the attitude of our hearts and minds 

toward God that matters most to Him. 

 $600,000

 $610,000

 $620,000

 $630,000

 $640,000

 $650,000

 $660,000

 $670,000

 $643,500   $644,905  

OFFERINGS YTD THROUGH JUN 
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The first gifts that we read about in Scripture are the offerings made by Cain and Abel who were 

the sons of Adam and Eve.  In Genesis 4:2-4 we read, “. . . Now Abel kept flocks and Cain 

worked the soil.  In the course of time Cain brought some of the fruits of the soil as an offering to 

the Lord.  But Abel brought fat portions from some of the firstborn of his flock.”  Cain and Abel, 

having been instructed by Adam in the knowledge of the Lord, brought offerings or gifts for the 

Lord.  Because one worked the land and the other raised animals, their gifts were different.  We 

read that Cain “brought some of the fruits of the soil as an offering,” whereas Abel “brought fat 

portions from some of the firstborn of his flock.”   

 

Between the two brothers there is also an indication of a difference in the attitudes of their hearts.  

While Cain wasn’t concerned about giving the first or best of his crop, Abel brought in his best.  

God looked with favor upon Abel’s offering.  God looked into the hearts of both Cain and Abel 

as He looks into our hearts.  He saw Abel’s humble faith.  In his gift, Abel showed his sincere 

gratitude for all that God had done for Him.   

 

We need to understand that it’s not the size of our gifts and offerings which makes them 

acceptable to the Lord, but rather it is the attitude of our hearts and minds toward God.  God 

wants our gifts to be an expression of our love for Him.  He wants us to give cheerfully rather 

than grudgingly.  He wants us to give out love through faith.  We are told by the writer in 

Hebrews that without faith it is impossible to please God (Hebrews 11:6).  

 

May this story of giving by Cain and Abel help us to examine our attitude toward giving.  If we 

are not giving our first and best out of faith and love to the Lord, God does not look with favor 

upon our giving.  May God grant us all faithful, loving, and giving hearts. 

 

Prayer: 
Heavenly Father, thank You for Your Word that teaches me how important it is for me to be 

generous with my time, talents, and treasures.  I have sinned by not placing You first in my life.  

Forgive me for putting idols before You.  Change the attitude of my heart and mind.  Please open 

my eyes and heart to the needs of others and the needs of Your church.  Help me to respond with 

a loving, caring and generous heart.  May my generous giving give You honor and glory.  I ask 

this in the name of Jesus, Your Son, my Lord, Who lives and reigns with You and the Holy Spirit, 

One God, forever and ever.  Amen. 
 
Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, 

Stewardship Advisors, Inc., 2007. 
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog Ministry Update 

“Walking Together / Serving as One”          To God be the Glory! 

 
 As the old song goes, I’m “on the road again!”  We left Napa in 

late July, headed to Illinois for the annual LCC K9 Comfort Dog 

conference.  I am always excited to be going on another road 

trip.  I can’t wait to see what adventures await me and my 

humans along the way. Last year we met so many interesting 

people from all over the world.  I will be sharing some of my 

experiences (and photos) from the road again in my blog this year.  If you haven’t 

already done so, check it out:  http://napavalleycomfortdogs.org/newsletter/  

We will be returning to Napa in early August where I will continue my work with 

the Napa DA’s Victims Services division.  Then, in September I’ll be heading 

down to southern California for another road trip, this time to attend several 

events, and to check in on some of the wonderful people I’ve met on my previous 

visits.  It is such a blessing to see how God has extended His reach beyond the 

Napa Valley and throughout the state.  We are truly humbled to be a part of His 

mission. 

 

It’s hard to believe that school starts later this month.  Summer has really flown 

by quickly.  As much fun as it was, I am really looking forward to the start of a 

new year and seeing all my “kids” again!  Stay safe and enjoy the rest of the 

summer. 

 
 

Thanks for your support and prayers!  Donôt forget to check my website!      

napavalleycomfortdogs.org                             Aaron Comfort Dog    
 

Remember,  it is LCCôs and our policy to only go where invited.  So if you 
would like Aaron to visit, please contact Tim or Christy Kramer at the 
church office.  We would be happy to schedule a visit!  707.255.0119   

  

 

 

 

http://napavalleycomfortdogs.org/newsletter/
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COFFEE HOUR 
Since we have had little response for additional help, coffee 
hour is being discontinued for now.  
 

Coffee hour has been a hospitality ministry, a welcoming for 
visitors, and has encouraged fellowship among members.  It is 
a time which attendees of both services can meet. 
 

We need people to commit for a year to this ministry. We would like to have 
eight teams so each team could serve one Sunday every two months. 
 

Please prayerfully consider this ministry opportunity. For information contact 
Susan or Bill Clark 253-2477 or email cwillclark@comcast.net. 
 

We thank those who have served so faithfully.  

________________________________________________ 

 

SCHOOL NEWS  By Joel Wahlers 
 

Important upcoming dates to note: 
Thursday, August 16 – Registration Day 
Wednesday, August 22 – First Day of School 
Monday, September 3 – No School for Labor Day 
 
On August 22, we begin the 80th school year at St. John's Lutheran School.  I am excited about 
the new year and the many opportunities we will have to share the love and grace of Jesus 
Christ with over 200 families.  Please pray that the Lord opens doors and give us the 
opportunities to help our students and their families grow in their relationship with our Savior! 
 
We will have a recommitment for our teachers and staff during the services on Sunday, August 
26.  We do not have any new classroom teachers this year, but each August we take some time 
to recognize the value and ministry of our school staff and the work they do.   
 
As always, please keep the ministry and work of St. John's Lutheran School in your prayers! 

 

 

 

mailto:cwillclark@comcast.net
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Serving in Worship   August  2018 
DATE TIME SOUND TECHS COMMUNION 

ASSISTANTS 

GREETERS  

August 5 8:30 AM  

HC 

 Bill Clark 

  
Bill Clark, Gary Virkus     The Ehlen Family 

Pentecost 11 Traditional 
   

Mike Newton,         

Ben Wilson 
 

  10:15 AM     Wyatt Irwin  
The Hammond &  

 De’ Young Families 

 Blended           
   

  

 August 12 8:30 AM     Kyle Ebeling    Nancy Gressinger 

Pentecost 12 Traditional        
 

 10:15 AM 

HC 
Laney Irwin 

Team Leader: 

Joel Wahlers  

 
Blended   

Pam Barker, Tim Bouchet, 

Anne Goodrich, Rhys Irwin 
   The Meissenhalter 

Family 
   

  

 August 19 8:30 AM   

HC 
Jack Carey   Bob Klein, Tim Kramer     Sharon Mitchell 

Pentecost 13 Traditional 
  

Gerry Schneider,  

Gary Virkus  

 10:15 AM      Whitney Powers   The Bresee Family 

 Blended Bryce Powers         
   

  

 August 26 8:30 AM        Cassie Richardson     The Fitzgerald Family 

Pentecost 14 Traditional          

 10:15 AM   

HC 
Rachael Fitzgerald 

Team Leader:   

Ron Johnson 
The Bouchet Family 

 
Blended   

Dove Bain, The Yoder 

Family  
    

   
  

  

GIVING ONLINE IS AVAILABLE 
 

As you contemplate tithes, offerings and donations in 2018, please keep St. 
John’s Lutheran Church in mind. Your undesignated contributions will be used for 
everything from special programs to basic operating expenses—both are 
deserving of your support. If you want to support a specific ministry or project, we 
can help you support the ministry you are passionate about.  Simply designate 
your wishes when you make your gift.  Please be courageously generous this year 
ahead. For your convenience, we offer online giving. To donate, visit the church 
website at stjohnslutheran.net, locate the link to our online giving page and follow 
the instructions.  Contact the church office for more information. 
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Serving in Worship   August  2018 
DATE TIME USHERS LAY 

READERS 

CRUCIFERS/ 

ACOLYTES 

August 5 8:30 AM  

HC 

Curtis Schoenfeld 

  
  Gail Vandeburgt    Gary Virkus  

Pentecost 11 Traditional The Ehlen Family     

  10:15 AM       Gunnar De Young Liam Alexander  

 Blended           Alex Christie 
   

  

 August 12 8:30 AM     The Santora Family   Susan Clark Sam Schneider    

Pentecost 12 Traditional      
 

 10:15 AM 

HC 
The Cremen Family Katya Kampton   Aidan Cushing 

 
Blended The Perna Family  

  

  
   Charlee Fitzpatrick 

   
  

 August 19 8:30 AM   

HC 

  Bob Klein, Gerry 

Schneider 
Ruth Peterson  Mike Newton    

Pentecost 13 Traditional    Bill Clark  

Ben & Amy Wilson 
  

 

 
10:15 AM      

Suzzette & Matthew 

Heathcote 
 Ella Powers Isabella Munoz 

 
Blended 

Ron Irwin,  

Missy Loban  
      Grant Menzel 

   
  

 August 26 8:30 AM  

      
  George Fleishmann Caitlin Newton     Bob Klein 

Pentecost 14 Traditional Gary & Marlen 

Virkus 
      

 10:15 AM  

HC    

Carl & Linda 

Hammond 
Megan Schweiger    Ella Powers 

 
Blended 

The De Young 

Family  
     Bryce Powers 

   
  

 

 
New mobile phone application makes supporting 

ministry even more convenient.   
 

Go to the App Store or Google Play and search for “GivePlus Church” to download for 

free. Then enter St. John’s Lutheran Church or tap “Find Churches Near Me” to start 

your search.  Enter your desired contribution amount, card or bank information, review 

and select “Complete Donation.”  It’s that easy!  Please call the church office if you have 

questions. 
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Daily Bible Readings for August  
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1 Psalm 91:1-8 Joshua 8:30-9:27 Luke 12:49-59 

2 Psalm 91:9-16 Joshua 10:1-28 Luke 13:1-17 

3 Psalm 92:1-8 Joshua 10:29-11:23 Luke 13:18-30 

4 Psalm 92:9-15 Joshua 12:1-13:7 Luke 13:31-14:6 

5 Psalm 78:23-29   Exodus 16:2-4, 9-15 Ephesians 4:1-16, John 6:24-35 

6 Psalm 93 Joshua 13:8-14:5 Luke 14:7-24 

7 Psalm 94:1-11 Joshua 14:6-15:19 Luke 14:25-32 

8  Psalm 94:12-23 Joshua 15:20-63 Luke 15:1-10 

9  Psalm 95 Joshua 16, 17 Luke 15:11-32 

10  Psalm 96:1-9 Joshua 18:1-19:9 Luke 16:1-15 

11  Psalm 96:10-13 Joshua 19:10-39 Luke 16:16-31 

12  Psalm 34:1-8 1 Kings 19:4-8 Ephesians 4:25-5:2, John 6:35, 41-51 

13 Psalm 97:1-6 Joshua 19:40-21:8 Luke 17:1-10 

14  Psalm 97:7-12 Joshua 21:9-45 Luke 17:11-19 

15  Psalm 98 Joshua 22 Luke 17:20-25 

16  Psalm 99 Joshua 23:1-24:13 Luke 17:26-37 

17  Psalm 100 Joshua 24:14-Judges 1:16 Luke 18:1-17 

18  Psalm 101 Judges 1:17-2:23 Luke 18:18-30 

19  Psalm 34:9-14 Proverbs 9:1-6 Ephesians 5:15-20, John 6:51-58 

20  Psalm 102:1-11 Judges 3 Luke 18:31-43 

21  Psalm 102:12-22 Judges 4 Luke 19:1-10 

22  Psalm 102:23-28 Judges 5 Luke 19:11-27 

23  Psalm 103:1-5 Judges 6 Luke 19:28-44 

24  Psalm 103:6-18 Judges 7 Luke 19:45-20:8 

25  Psalm 103:19-22 Judges 8 Luke 20:9-19 

26  Psalm 34:15-22 Josh 24:1-2a, 14-18 Ephesians 6:10-20, John 6:56-69 

27  Psalm 104:1-9 Judges 9:1-33 Luke 20:20-26 

28  Psalm 104:10-18 Judges 9:34-10:18 Luke 20:27-40 

29  Psalm 104:19-23 Judges 11:1-27 Luke 20:41-21:4 

30 Psalm 104:24-30 Judges 11:28-12:15 Luke 21:5-28 

31 Psalm 104:31-35 Judges 13 Luke 21:29-38 
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Would you like to join our team?  We would love to 

have additional help for our monthly day at òThe 

Table.ó  We serve the second Friday of each month.   

Specific needs are:  

¶ Someone to shop for food one day a month  

¶ Someone to oversee cooking and serving on our day  
Janet Peterson and Michele Arnold are leading the team, but need a third person to 

help lead.  If you can help, please contact Janet Peterson, or the Church Office.  
 

We also ask for dessert treats  to be donated on ou r Friday at òThe Table.ó  Please drop 

them off at the Church Office by 9:00 AM  

on August 10 th .  

Our food needs are:    

¶ Large Velveeta,  

¶ 32 oz. boxes of chicken broth,  

¶ Creamed soups,  

¶ 12 oz. canned SPAM  

¶ 10 pound bags of rice.  
 
Please note:   All donations for òThe Tableó and the Napa Food Bank need to be 

unopened  and not beyond their òbest byó date.   

 

(The Food Bank does not accept expired food.)  

 

 
 

SUMMER HARVEST  

 

August 12, 2018, 11:30 in Room 10  

We are so blessed with such a variety of wonderful summer 

foods.  Bring your favorite dish to share the bounties of 

summer at our August potluck. If you've never been to the 

potluck, please come! There are new faces each month. We 

always have plenty of delicious food.  For questions please 

contact Ron and Lois Johnson, John and Pam Foottit, or Neill 

and Pam Barker.  See you there! 
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So what’s new at the Farm? 
                                     Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 

 
 ά/ƭƻǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΣ ǘƘŜȅΩre coming in the windows./ /ƭƻǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ 
ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƛǊǎΦκ /ƭƻǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŘƻƻǊΣ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿǎΦκ ¢ƘƻǎŜ 
zucchini squashes ŀǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜΗέ 

 
OK, so it’s a take-off on a song popular when I was a teen. And it dates me. But that’s what 
comes to mind when I see the boxes of zucchini squashes heading for The Store for distribution 
by the Food Bank. In addition to zucchini squash, there are yellow and crook-neck squashes, 
jalapenos and bell peppers, green beans, carrots, cucumbers, the first of the peaches from the 
orchard, and soon plums and pluots, too. The first of the corn will have been picked by the time 
you read this article. Over 886 lbs. of produce were delivered to the Food Bank in June, making a 
total of 1754.25 lbs. for this year. 
 
Our ever-faithful tractor operator, Dick Lemin, has been laid up for a few weeks following back 
surgery. He’ll soon be back. Mr. Kubota, our tractor, has been very lonely, so we take turns 
going out to talk to him, and Brad Seiter takes him out for a spin from time to time. Soon Dick 
and Mr. Kubota will be reunited and bless again the Farm with their teamwork.  
 
The Mission Farm will be featured again in the Napa Valley Give!Guide 2018 catalogue and 
webpage, encouraging donations during the months of November and December. Watch for it, 
and remember the Farm and other non-profits in the Valley who serve people, animals, and the 
community. You don’t have to wait until then to support the Farm. Have more money than 
time? You can give a gift designated for the Mission Farm any time. Have more time than 
money? Join us any Monday, Wednesday and Saturday mornings. Bring a wide-brimmed hat and 
gloves. We provide the water and the tools and the guidance. Have some time and talent for 
working with social media and websites? We could use some help in this area to improve what 
we are doing. Have little time or energy or talent? Remember us in your prayers. It takes a 
village to raise food to feed the hungry! 
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¶ teady. 
 
 
 

________________________________________________________________________
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LWML Mites  
 

 

The big blue wooden LWML box is in the Narthex (church entryway) for 

you to drop your loose change (or checks designated “Mites”) in. 

Goal:  Help fund LWML projects in the US and around the world. 

Info:  www.lwml.org.   

 

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY  

 

Our Bible study will be on break for the summer. 
 
 

 

Church Women United Clothing Center  

Needs:  Children’s and adult clothes, sheets, blankets, towels   

Donation time:  Monday-Friday (8:30-noon) 

Location:  2473 Second Street (on the short street right behind Stork’s Garage).   

Contact:  Jean Gonzales 

Benefit:  Helping Napa Valley residents in need 

 

 “Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper 

time we will reap a harvest if we do not give up. 

Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all 

people, especially to those who belong to the family of 

believers.”   Galatians 6:9-10   
 

Come join us!  No matter what our situation or season in life, 

we all need discipleship, fellowship, encouragement, and  

opportunities to serve.  St. John’s has many options in all of those areas, and we are always 

open to new ideas! 
 

 “The mission of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League is to assist each woman of The 

Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod in affirming her relationship with the Triune God so that she 

is enabled to use her gifts in ministry to the people of the world.” 

 

 

 

http://www.lwml.org/
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St. John's will be celebrating three staff members who 
are marking meaningful milestones in their service to 

God and St. John's: 
 
Jennie Love - 25 years teaching 
Joan Perez - 25 years teaching at St. John's 
Pastor Mark Heine - celebrating the 30th anniversary of his ordination 
 
 

We will celebrate these staff members during worship on Sunday, August 26, and at a reception 
after worship. We invite you to join us as we recognize their years of service. 
 
You are encouraged to share cards or letters that share how much their service has meant to you 
and your family. These can be dropped off at the church office. We are also collecting monetary 
gifts for each staff member. If you would like to contribute to this gift, you can drop your donation 
off at the church office in an envelope marked "Staff Anniversary". Please include a note to 
identify which staff member(s) the contribution is to be given.  
 

Thank you for taking the time to share in the joy of these outstanding people who have given so 
much of their lives in service to the church, the school and God's ministry. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

       AUGUST  ANNIVERSARIES  

     
 

DATE                      COUPLE                                 YEARS                     
   

1 Thane & Sarah Knutson 9 

1 Jeff & Carri Mello 20 

1 Mark & Cindy Zeller 31 

2 Corrin & Mark Kornovich 2 

2 Kenneth & Bonnie Wilson 49 

3 Dennis & Judie Arnett 50 

5 James & Anita Regan 23 

7 Ronald & Judith Irwin 53 

8 Kyle & Melissa Ebeling 3 

11 Rita & James Bresee 28 

13 Charles & Elaine Scott 57 

15 Daniel & Angela D’Angelo 20 

17 Leonard & Tracy Lamb 29 

17 Betsy & Irv Gewirz 43 

21 
Leonard & Deborah 
Bommersbach 47 

28 Tony & Karen Carafa 19 

28 Dean & Nancy Ehlen 47 

29 Barbara & Walt Gmelch 9 

30 Ken & Sharon Tews 43 
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A UGUST  BIRTHDAYS  

 

1 Cathy Bunnell,  Amy Thompson, Paul Ewing, Sal Pagano 

2 Martin Meissenhalter 

3 Abigail Sneed 

4 Kaylie Martindale, Dana Zanone 

5 Wendy Helfrich, Wayne Miller 

8 Paul Han, Linda Diviak 

9 Eva Meissenhalter, Lindsey Engelbracht 

11 Jacob Petersen, Isabella Munoz, Bradly Lloyd, Jason Newton, Jennifer Schluter 

13 Marie Mueller, Amy Wilson 

14 Paul Bartelt 

15 Betty Grant 

17 Jeffery Squibb 

18 Ken Arnold, Janis King, Cailyn Helfrich 

19 Devin Lamb, Eric Vandeburgt 

20 Kevin Skillings, Keri Thompson 

21 Devon Mason, Tony Carafa 

22 Heather Faria, Dove Bain 

23 Lori Hardin, Matt Uffmann, Laura Barnard 

24 Lindell Young, Dick Lemin 

25 CarlJohn Meissenhalter 

27 Enrique Morales 

29 Brayden Faria 

31 Parker Dahl, Tiffany Tucker, Curtis Schoenfeld 
 

 

 

 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for 

fellowship at 7:30 AM and Bible Study 

at  8:00 - 9:00 AM in Room 10.  We are 

studying Revelation.  Call Ron Johnson 

for information.  
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The Lutheran Hour can be heard locally on KCBC, AM 770, at 7:30 pm on Saturday, 

7:30 am or 4:30 pm on Sunday, 3:00 am on Monday, or on KAWZ, FM 88.1 at 7:00 am 

on Sunday. It is also available on the web anytime or by podcasting at 

www.lutheranhour.org.   Upcoming topics are: 

 

August 5 

"And the Pursuit of Happiness" 
Guest Speaker: Rev. Dr. Dale A. Meyer 

When the main goal in life is your happiness, you've turned in on yourself and away from 

others, especially God. Turn from yourself to Jesus and you'll know a peace that 

surpasses all understanding, and that is the basis for true lasting happiness. 

(Exodus 16:2-15; John 6:22-35) 

August 12 

"Pigeonholed" 
Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour: Rev. Dr. Ken Klaus 

Just when you think you are getting to know Jesus, He says something which can 

confuse. Today the world remains confused about God's Son, our Savior. That's because 

Jesus refuses to be pigeonholed by the world's desires or expectations. He's God's Son, 

Who has come to save humankind. Anything else, or different than this, is simply 

unacceptable. 

(John 6:42) 

These were the sermon topics available at the time of printing. 

  

 

http://www.lutheranhour.org/
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The Vine      

St. John’s Lutheran Church, LCMS 

3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www stjohnsnapa.org 

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   
 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Rev. Mark G. Heine, Director of Care Ministries (ext. 124) 

Fax:  (707) 255-3041 Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121)  

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager, (ext. 120)  

 Mr. Kevin Mathison, Youth Ministry Intern (ext. 106) or  255-7451 

 

School  
Phone:  (707) 226-7970  

Fax:  (707) 226-7974 Mr. Joel Wahlers, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  czeller@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Cindy Zeller, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Janis King, Director of Preschool and Children’s Ministry (107) 
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